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Friday 22nd May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

I am sure that you will be aware that the government has recommended that primary schools aim to begin teaching children in Reception, Y1 and Y6 at the beginning of next month.  Most of the information in this letter is for the parents of those children and our key workers.  I think that it is really important that you understand that school is going to be a very different place when the children return.  Many of the children attending will be with their own class teachers and in a familiar classroom, but some may not.  In the coming weeks we will be sharing videos of our new look classrooms with the parents of children in each of the four groups – this will enable the teachers to explain how their new look classrooms will operate and for you to communicate this to your children.

You will also be aware, if you have been accessing the school website, that primary schools in Warrington have agreed to take the lead from the Local Authority.  Councillor Matt Smith (Cabinet Member, Children’s Services) sent an email to all schools last week asking headteachers to share it with their families – a copy was posted on the website.

I know that many headteachers have sent lengthy letters to their parents and I am loathe to do so – I really don’t want to bombard you with lots of information (especially if it is not relevant to your child).  I think it makes sense to share the outline with you and then the lead teachers in each Year Group – Mrs Fuller, Mrs Puckey and Mr Wood will send more detailed letters that relate to their particular year groups.  Mrs Sinclair will be taking the lead with the children of our Key Workers and a separate letter will be sent out to you too.

Warrington LA has advised schools to begin the gradual reintroduction of children in the high priority groups (YR, Y1 and Y6) beginning on w/c 8th June at the earliest.  Following DfE guidance it has been suggested that we begin with our youngest children.  Children in the Key Worker Group will continue to have access to school week commencing 1st June. The timetable is as follows:

8th June: YR & KWG
15th June: YR, Y1 & KWG

22nd June: YR, Year 1, Y6 & KWG
We plan on teaching for 4.5 days each week: Friday afternoons will be ring-fenced for deep cleaning, Planning Preparation and Assessment time for the teachers.  Ideally, we would like to offer five full days but I don’t see how we are going to be able to provide PPA without risk of cross-contamination; in addition, we don’t actually have the staffing capacity to do it.  We will continue, however, to offer provision for the children of Key Workers on a Friday afternoon.

The children will be taught in 4 distinct groups:

	
	Room
	Lead teacher
	Teacher 2
	TA 1
	TA 2

	YR
	YR classroom
	Mrs Fuller
	Miss Dunn
	
	

	Y1
	Y1/Y2 classroom
	Mrs Puckey
	Mrs Milward
	
	

	KW Group
	Y3/Y4 classroom
	*Mrs Sinclair
	Mrs Kelly
	
	

	Y6
	Y5/6 classroom
	Mr Wood
	Miss Roberts
	
	


*Mrs Sinclair will be teaching her group Monday-Wednesday; Miss Browne will teach them on Thursday and Friday.  The following week Mrs Sinclair will be in school Monday and Tuesday and Miss Browne Wednesday-Friday.
TAs have not been allocated year groups as such - this will be decided once we have firmed up details about numbers.

Each group of children will be given designated dropping off and picking up times and areas.

Parents of KS2 children will be asked to refrain from entering the school site in the morning.

There will be designated entry points and a queueing system in place at the beginning of the day (2m markings will be in place).

Each group of children (YR, Y1, Y6 and the KWG) will be divided into two ‘bubbles’ (maximum 15) and the theory behind this is that they will stay with the same teacher at all times throughout the day (this is why there will be two teachers in each year group).  In addition, the bubbles will be divided into ‘pods’ (maximum 5) and these will be the friendship groups that children will be part of for the whole day - arriving and departing from school, hand washing, playtimes and lunchtimes etc. 

All playtimes will be staggered and the children will be issued with play equipment (ie they should not bring their own balls etc into school). There will be a relaxed dress code – Twiss Green top half and leggings/tracksuit bottoms and trainers).

Children will be asked to come to school in fresh clothes each day and to only bring their lunch boxes and lightweight waterproofs if at all possible (sun hats on hot days).  They will need layers within the classroom on cool days as the windows will be open most of the time.   Classrooms will be stripped back and there will be a limit on shared resources available.  

Each child will have a tray on their table and all their equipment will be in that.  Children will be directed to wash their hands frequently and there will be plenty of Milton spray and cloths available for wiping down hard surfaces.  TAs will be spending a great deal of time cleaning.

At the moment we do not have an indication of numbers (the LA had previously asked us not to canvass all parents up until now).  We would very much appreciate it if you could email the lead teachers directly with your response to how likely it is, that your child will be returning using the words: ‘yes/possibly/no’ and as soon as possible.  With the exception of families who are shielding, attendance is expected from the Year Group's start day and will be formally recorded, although no fines will be enforced.   Parents of children in the KWG should send their emails to ssinclair@twissgreen.net.  If you are able to communicate the specific days when you require places as soon as possible that would be greatly appreciated.
Year 2/3/4/5
I am so sorry that our children in these year groups will not be returning to school in June along with the other year groups.  We miss them all and the teachers and I are so proud of all the work they have been doing at home.  We will continue to use the website for home-learning, but please bear in mind the teachers of those year groups will be working full-time in school with other children; feedback will not be provided with as much frequency and detail as it has been up until now.  We really hope to see the children in these year groups before the end of term.

These are extraordinary times and as I said in my last newsletter, my thanks go to all the staff who have been doing a fantastic job keeping in touch with you and the children.

Again, I would also like to thank so many of you on behalf of all the staff for the effort that you have been putting into the children’s home learning and for the very positive feedback so many of you have provided for the teachers. Thank you so much!

Yours sincerely,

LA McGann
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